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1. SUMMARY 

 
1.1 Charities who collect money in the street within this district require the 

authority of a Street Collection Permit (SCP) issued by this authority. 

 
2. RECOMMENDATION 
 

2.1 That Members examine the current numbers of permits issued and the 
methodology in doing so and either: 

  
(1) Leave the current numbers and December collections as they currently 

exist; or 

(2) Continue to permit the three charities that collect in December 
mentioned in the report below as they do currently and permit another 

charity to collect in the same area on the same day during that month; 
or 

(3) Restrict the three charities to just one collection per year per area the 

same as all of the other charities; or 
(4) Restrict the three charities to just one collection per year per area the 

same as all of the other charities, but permit them, in December only, to 
collect on one Saturday and one weekday in the other three weeks. 

  

3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 
 

3.1 Currently, Warwick District Council issues 33 SCPs for Leamington Spa, 30 SCPs 
for Kenilworth and 30 SCPs for Warwick to charities who submit a form 
requesting to carry out a street collection. There is no fee for the permit. No 

more than one collection is permitted in each area on the same day. Each 
charity is permitted one collection per year, per area. This applies to cash 

collections only, not direct debit collectors (Chuggers).   
 
3.2 The legislation covering the application for and the issuing of SCPs is   

  the Police, Factories etc (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1916 s.5, as amended 
by section 251 and Schedule 29 to the Local Government Act 1972. This 

legislation does not include the licensing of ‘Chuggers’ 
 
3.3 It appears that, historically, the Salvation Army, Warwick and District Round 

Table and the 4th Kenilworth Scout Group have been granted special 
dispensation to make a number of collections in December each year. Officers 

do not have a record of the reasons for this being so. 
 

3.4 This year, the Salvation Army has collections on Saturdays the 8th, 15th and 

22nd December in Leamington Spa (counted as one permit), the  Warwick and 
District Round Table has collections every day from the 1st to the 24th December 

in Warwick (counted as one permit) and the 4th Leamington Scout Group has 
collections on Saturdays the 8th, 15th and 22nd December (counted as one 

permit) in Kenilworth. 
 
3.5 As December is clearly a good month for charities to carry out collections, and 

as only one charity is permitted each day, it appears that WDC is currently 
being a little biased towards certain charities. 

 
 ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 
 

4.1 Not to change the SCP system 
 



 
 

5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 

 
5.1 This report has no budgetary considerations for the Council. 
 

6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 

6.1 None 
 
7. BACKGROUND 

 
7.1 None. 


